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PRESS RELEASE
When a person dies of a drug overdose, the drug dealer who provided the substance should be held accountable for his role in that death, not just for the sale of the drugs.

This year, the Virginia General Assembly took an important bipartisan step to bring drug dealers to justice, to prevent overdose deaths, and to protect our communities here in the Commonwealth.  Under current Virginia law, most drug dealers who sell or share illegal drugs resulting in a fatal overdose cannot be prosecuted for felony murder.  Thus, legislators took the bold and necessary action to amend the felony murder statute with HB2528 and ensure that drug dealers are legally responsible for any overdose deaths they cause.  

The General Assembly crafted thoughtful provisions so that less culpable drug users, such as friends who use drugs together, would face less severe penalties than higher-level dealers whose distribution of illegal drugs directly leads to the death of a drug-user.  This important legislation passed both houses of the General Assembly and all that remained was for the Governor to sign the bill.  However, at the last minute, Governor Northam suggested amendments to HB2528 that significantly weaken the bill.

Drug dealers bear moral responsibility for the overdose deaths they cause.  Our laws in the Commonwealth should fully acknowledge this important truth.

As the opioid overdose epidemic continues to destroy lives and communities across our Commonwealth, those in law enforcement and local prosecutors seek innovative ways to support those who are facing addiction.  Naloxone, a common overdose-reversal drug, is now more readily available.  Drug Courts provide supervision and support to those who want to break free of drugs.  Alternative sentencing programs require community service and workforce training as an alternative to simple incarceration.  
Yet, prosecutors also need tools to punish those drug-dealers who callously profit from the death of their customers with no regard to anyone’s safety.  The product many of them are peddling is incredibly lethal.  To demonstrate this lethality, in 2016 the federal Drug Enforcement Agency issued a warning to all law enforcement agencies to not allow their officers to have skin contact with seized drugs for fear of an overdose by the officer.  That release is here:  https://www.dea.gov/press-releases/2016/09/22/dea-issues-carfentanil-warning-police-and-public 

This bill, as it passed by the General Assembly, provides that critical tool for dealing with the supply side of the opioid epidemic.  The Virginia Association of Commonwealth’s Attorneys urges all members of the General Assembly to vote to save HB2528 during the April 3 Veto Session by rejecting the Governor’s amendments and holding drug dealers accountable for overdose deaths.
For more information, contact VACA’s executive director Mike Doucette at mrdoucette539@gmail.com
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